

North American Energy Standards Board
801 Travis, Suite 1675, Houston, Texas 77002
Phone:  (713) 356-0060, Fax:  (713) 356-0067, E-mail: naesb@naesb.org
	Home Page: www.naesb.org


June 20, 2014
TO:	All Interested Parties
FROM:		Caroline Trum, NAESB Staff Attorney
RE:	Parallel Flow Visualization (PFV) Update

Since 2010, the NAESB WEQ Business Practices Subcommittee (BPS) has been workings towards the development of a recommendation for the Parallel Flow Visualization (PFV) project that supports and complements the NERC reliability standards.  Under the PFV project, the subcommittee will propose modifications to the current WEQ-008 Transmission Loading Relief – Eastern Interconnect standards to support the submittal of near real-time data to the Interchange Distribution Calculator (IDC).  Additionally, modifications will be proposed to the standards that determine priorities and sub-priorities for curtailment and the current Transmission Loading Relief procedures.  These standards are intended to provide additional transparency to the Eastern Interconnection congestion management process and will further the goal of ensuring that non-firm intra-BA transmission service is curtailed before firm service.  
The BPS is working to complete a recommendation for revisions to the NAESB WEQ Business Practice Standards in conjunction with the industry-wide Parallel Flow Visualization (PFV) effort.  An initial draft of the standard revisions was posted for informal comment during the 1st Quarter of 2013.  NAESB received comments from fourteen different entities.  The comments were reviewed by the BPS, resulting in significant changes to the draft recommendation.  As a result, the revised draft recommendation was posted for a second informal comment period in January 2014, and eleven entities submitted comments.  The BPS is currently working to address the comments and resolve all outstanding issues concerning the revisions to the standards for PFV.  The subcommittee expects to approve the recommendation for a formal comment period and submittal to the WEQ Executive Committee (EC) for consideration by the end of the 3rd Quarter.
As part of the recommendation, the subcommittee will recommend the WEQ EC utilize the full staffing process to allow a twelve to eighteen month field test to be conducted on the standards prior to the standards being filed with FERC.  The field test will require modifications to be made to the Interchange Distribution Calculator (IDC), a tool used by the Eastern Interconnection in congestion management.  The IDC Association, the organization which owns and manages the IDC tool, will be responsible for conducting the field test.  NAESB will be responsible for evaluating the commercial impacts of the field test, and the NERC Operating Reliability Subcommittee will oversee the reliability impacts.  The IDC Association has indicated it will need a period of twelve to eighteen months prior to the initiation of the field test to make and test changes to the IDC tool to support the requirements related to PFV within the NAESB WEQ Business Practice Standards.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Currently, coordination efforts are underway with the IDC Working Group related to potential modifications to the IDC tool and with NERC regarding modifications to the NERC Interconnection Reliability Operations and Coordination (IRO) Reliability Standards that will be necessary for the success of PFV.
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